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	Evacuation Procedure – leave via the fire door and assemble in the play area – Noted.
In attendance: Alan Giles.   

	89.01/19 Apologies 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Manning and Amos.
90.01/19 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act – Cllr.Willis in respect of the grant application for St John the Baptist Frenchay. 
91.01/19 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 3 December – Approved. 
92.01/19 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 3 December and 17 December 2018 - Noted.
93.01/19 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 17 December and approve any recommendations.- Noted
The following grants were approved in accordance with Section 137 of the Government Act of 1972:
2nd Winterbourne Brownies - £300

St John the Baptist Frenchay - £1000

St Michael’s Churchyard Trust - £730

St Peter’s Hospice - £250 
94.01/19 Clerk’s Report and the monthly accounts. 

All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved. Cllrs Bowles queried that we now have 2 pension schemes and this was confirmed.
Matters Arising
A response has still not been published by South Gloucestershire Council regarding the local road closures. It was due on 7 January 2019 but has not yet been published. Clerk to update councillors as soon as it is received.   
The leases for The Greenfield Club and Early Years expire on 31 March 2019. It was agreed to carry this forward to the next F&GP meeting to be discussed in more detail.
The final external auditor report, which was received very late this year, has highlighted a couple of points. 

· They have advised we incorrectly answered Yes to the question ‘did we make proper provision during 2017/18 for the exercise of public rights.’ This leads on from the late submission of accounts for 2016/2017, due to Lyn passing away. Accordingly, our response to this should have been No. 

· They state the accounts were not approved in time for them to be published by 2 July this year. They were actually approved in the Council meeting of 2 July and published straight after.

· A figure from the previous year was incorrectly copied over to this year.

All other matters were approved. 

These minor points were noted and taken into account for the completion of the accounts at the end of this financial year.
95.01/19 – Approval of the precept for 2019/2020
All members had been given a copy of the budget for next year. It was proposed that the precept remain the same for the following year at £174,750. Cllr. Fletcher proposed to agree this and Cllr. Climmer seconded. All members agreed. It was felt the budget shows commitment to being prudent while at the same time continuing to support local organisations and parishioners. The Chairman thanked all those involved with setting the budget for their hard work.    
96.01/19 – Request from Headway Bristol to host a Fun Day on Frenchay Common
Headway Bristol, who operate at the old Frenchay Hospital site are looking to hold a Fun day in July this year to raise funds for their charity. They had suggested it might be possible to hold this directly after the Flower Show but it was thought this could be logistically difficult as the road is closed for the Flower Show and it is unlikely permission would be granted for it to be closed again in such a short space of time. The Parish Council is always keen to support local organisations, so suggested instead the event could be held at the Dings Rugby Club, which is in a very convenient position, or the land at the old Frenchay Hospital site close to Clic Cottage. Cllr. Kembery will contact Headway to advise them of these ideas. 

97.01/19 - Items from the Public
Alan Giles advised he was pleased to hear the decision made regarding the precept and the follow up comments.

98.01/19 – Items from Members 
Cllr. Lewis suggested that as the side of the Common on Beckspool Road is open to erosion since the installation of the new road layout, should the Parish Council consider requesting pennant kerbing along that side of the road. Cllr. Kembery confirmed the issue of the erosion has been highlighted to South Gloucestershire Council Officers.  

Cllr. Thorne confirmed work has started on the wall between the museum and Clic Cottage. 

Cllr. Climmer advised he has received a lot of comments recently regarding the speed of the traffic on Beacon Lane. It was suggested in the first instance that the Parish Council request the siting of a temporary speed visor there so evidence can be collected from it.

Cllr. Dyer confirmed work has started on the road junction by the old Crown pub in Hambrook. He also noted that since the new Stoke Gifford Link Road has been open, the amount of traffic in Hambrook has decreased.

Cllr. Hemmings enquired as to the progress of any new waiting restrictions around Hambrook School following our meeting with South Gloucestershire Council. The Council has advised the scheme has to enter the Capital Programme and have funding before it can be allocated an engineer and detailed plans drawn up. The Clerk is waiting to hear how long this could possibly take.

Cllr. Goodman advised the amount of traffic using Down Road is resulting in the road showing a lot of structural damage. It has been previously highlighted to Mark King at South Gloucestershire Council that due to the works that were undertaken on the Bromley Heath Viaduct several of our local roads saw a heavy increase in traffic. The Clerk will follow this up. Cllr. Kembery also reminded everyone that South Gloucestershire Council issues can be reported very efficiently on their website.
Cllr. Goodman also advised that Community Speedwatch volunteers are always welcome.

Cllr. Willis noted there was a great deal of litter on the road leading up to Frenchay Church at the weekend which was not good to see but as Cllr. Kembery advised a lot of local residents are very helpful at picking up litter in the area.    
It was confirmed that a new Clerk’s Assistant, Sarah Lucy, has been appointed and will be starting on Monday 14th January.     
99.01/19 A.O.B 
None 
Meeting concluded 8.10pm.
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